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        VILLAGE OF LAKEVIEW COUNCIL MEETING
APRIL 15TH, 2019 @ 6:00 P.M.
Mayor Ryan Shoffstall called the Council meeting to order and led Council in the Pledge of Allegiance. The roll call was read and all members answered the roll except for Traci Gentis and Terry Brentlinger.  Dennis Harford made a motion to excuse both Terry and Traci followed by a second from Jane Snyder.  The roll call vote is as follows:  Barhorst-Yes; Harford-Yes; Dietz-Yes; and Snyder-Yes.  The motion passed.  
The minutes from the previous meeting were approved as written. 
A motion to pay the bills was made by Eric Barhorst and seconded by Jane Snyder.  The roll call vote is as follows:  Barhorst-Yes; Harford-Yes; Dietz-Yes; and Snyder-Yes. The motion passed.
Assistant Fire Chief Dan Defibaugh was present and reported that the Fire Chief is home and healing as good as can be expected.  
Village Administrator David Scott was present and reported the following:
1. Employee Jason Richter has reached his 90 days and is now off probation and will get his $.50 raise.
2. Reported that the pot holes in the streets have been patched.
3. Reported that they have exercised approximately 100 valves and are about 60% done.
4. Has listed the old Grass Run Truck on Gov Deals.
5. Reported the 2018 CCR is completed and on line for residents to view and hard copies are in the Utility Office as well.
6. Reported that one of the employees had a minor accident with the water utility truck and damaged the bumper.
7. Reported that all but 5 meters have been updated at Lakeview Meadows.
Eric Barhorst asked for an update on the computer at the Water Plant and the Water Superintendent replied it is set up to be worked on May 13th. It was also reported that Michelle Heister, a grant writer with Poggemeyer Design, will be contacting Dave to work on a grant for the Parks and we must have it shovel ready before we can apply for the grant. 
Visitor Louie Henry was present to discuss an alley vacation on Harrison Street as his land is adjacent to it and it was supposed to come to him directly from the railroad.  When asked if he had something in writing to confirm that, he stated he did not. The Mayor then told Mr. Henry that there is nothing we can do about it if there is nothing in writing from the rail road as the Village purchased that track of land directly from the railroad.
Under Old Business, Frank Dietz gave another report on the Village sign that the wind broke during the wind storm.  The Business Group does not want to put more money toward buying a new sign.  Frank stated they would rather donate money for the park or something.  Dave will check into seeing if we can get it fused back together. He will report on it at the next meeting.
	Eric Barhorst inquired about the 400 block of North Oak Street where the new trailer is going in and said that there is a low spot in the street where the contractor’s equipment was setting for so long. Dave said he has no way to prove the contractor is the one who damaged the street.  
	Dennis Harford inquired about 315 Byers Street owned by Charles Hill saying that when the family left the residence, nothing was secured. He would like to see the doors shut on it and the windows secure.  It was also reported that a security light was out at 590 Lake Street by Fults’ property.
	Deputy Jake Boyd was present and said there is a new resident in the white house on Lake Street and they want to put in a shooting range. It is right outside of the corporation limit.   
The Fiscal Officer gave a quick update on the liquor permit renewals. 
Under New Business, the Fiscal Officer reported she got a resignation from Robb Armentrout for the Income Tax Review Board.  The Osgood Bank did not want him to sit on that board as it could potentially create a conflict of interest. She informed the Council that she has found a replacement for Mr. Armentrout.  Mr. Jeff Weidner has volunteered to sit on the board and he is a fiscal officer for Russell’s Point.  Dennis Harford made a motion to accept Robb’s resignation and to appoint Jeff Weidner in his place followed by a second by Jane Snyder.  The roll call vote is as follows:  Barhorst-Yes; Harford-Yes; Dietz-Yes; and Snyder-Yes.  The motion passed.  
The Fiscal Officer reported on the following:
1. Read a letter from the United States Post Office about the Russell’s Point branch no longer accepting our bulk mail. We will now have to take it to Bellefontaine.  She asked all council members to please write a letter voicing their opposition to this as it will take her out of the office for at least an hour each month.

The Mayor then told Council members about the letter from the US Census Bureau regarding the new construction program. 
	A motion to adjourn was then made by Eric Barhorst and seconded by Jane Snyder.  The next meeting will be May 7th, 2019 at 6:00 p.m. 
  					Respectfully submitted,
							
																			__________________________							Rebecca Larrabee, Fiscal Officer 


___________________________
Mayor Ryan Shoffstall


Page 1 of 3                                                                                                            04/15/2019

